
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
 
My name is Carrie Thompson and I’m a Cosmetologist in a Senior Living Community. I support 
House Bill 248 because I believe I should not be forced to get a vaccine. I also think my health 
and medical decisions should be private. Over the last several months I have witnessed multiple 
residents having adverse effects after being vaccinated. It’s also very sad to see residents being 
treated different if they have choosen not to get the vaccine.  
 
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 
House Bill 248. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carrie Thompson 


